From: Graham De Vries: General Manager: Regulatory Affairs MTN Mobile Telephone Networks (Pty) Ltd

To: Honourable T.M.H. Mofokeng, MP Chairperson Select Committee on Security and Constitutional Development Parliament

08 February 2011

Dear Honourable TMH Mofokeng, MP

RE: BRIEFING BY CELLPHONE OPERATORS ON PROGRESS MADE WITH THE REGISTRATION OF SUBSCRIBERS IN TERMS OF THE REGULATIONS OF INTERCEPTION OF COMMUNICATION AND PROVISION OF COMMUNICATION-RELATED ACT No. 70 OF 2002

MTN herewith acknowledges receipt of your letter dated 25 January 2011 in relation to the above and thanks the Select Committee for the invitation to the meeting on 9 February 2011. We confirm that MTN will make a presentation to the Select Committee on 9 February.

MTN humbly requests that the presentation be held in camera. MTN Group Limited as a listed company is currently trading in a closed period in compliance with the rules of the JSE. This closed period will be lifted once the Annual Financial Statements of the MTN Group have been published on 9 March 2011. This closed period will therefore only come to an end after the presentation on RICA issues to the Select Committee on 9 February 2011.

Under the Johannesburg Stock Exchange's Rules, MTN is not permitted to disclose price sensitive information to a select group. If prior disclosure is to be made to a select group this needs to be made under confidentiality arrangements. This information cannot be made public and no one may trade by knowing this information. Consequently, we request that the meeting with the Select Committee be held in camera.

We look forward to your positive response.

The following delegates will represent MTN:

1. Mr Robert Madzonga

2. Mr Graham de Vries

3. Mr Simo Mkhize

4. Mr David Smuts

We trust that you will find this to be in order.

Yours faithfully,

GRAHAM DE VRIES

GENERAL MANAGER: REGULATORY AFFAIRS MTN (PTY) LTD

